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From the Principal 
 
Welcome back to our final term of the year. On assembly 
this week I reminded students that during this term end of 
year assessments, projects and yearly reports will be 
completed and how important their continued effort, hard work and focus was in determining their success. I 
emphasised that hard work leads to success and every student should strive to achieve their personal best. 

 
HSC has Begun 
There was a great article in the Manly Daily on Friday in which our school captains, Brook and Hiranya, were 
pictured and their comments about the first HSC paper were recorded. Good luck year 12 and also thanks to 
parents and families who are supporting one of our year 12 students completing the HSC. 
 
STEM Program at Cromer 
Congratulations to Ms McLachlan our head teacher of science and her team. We are one of 12 schools 
selected to participate in a STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics) program with the 
University of Sydney. The program will involve professional learning for our teachers so that we can deliver a 
STEM program here at school and includes access to some of the incredible STEM work occurring at Sydney 
University. In 2017 and beyond, dedicated STEM teaching periods will be provided in years 7 and 8 in 2 of the 
upstairs science labs which have been converted to deliver this program. This is a great opportunity for our 
students. We will then be offering a STEM elective for students in years 9 and 10 which we know will be 
popular. When students reach year 11 and 12 they will then be able to specialise into their chosen areas of 
Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics (STEM) through the wide range of HSC subjects offered in 
each of these areas. 

 
Building Work at Cromer 
New Science Labs - Ms McLachlan and I will be meeting with the assets team from the Department of Education 
this week to choose a design for the complete renovation  of 2 of our Science laboratories. 
Gymnasium  - Over the holidays our gymnasium was given a facelift with new paint, a curtain for the stage, 
some new internal doors and a complete refit of the girls and boys change rooms. 
Weights Room – Is now complete and operational. A big thank you to the PDHPE staff who have given up their 
free time to paint, renew and move the equipment (a very kind donation of equipment from Narrabeen Sports 
High School). 
Art Rooms – All 3 of the schools art rooms are having the old wooden sliding doors replaced with new aluminium 
doors. 
 
Mr Justin Hong 
Principal 
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PBL News 
 

Congratulations to the students who reached bronze and silver level in the Cromer Campus rewards passport 
this term. The successful bronze level students were awarded a canteen voucher, a certificate presented at 
their year meeting and attended an end of year BBQ. 
 
Students who reached the silver level achieved 100 stamps in their passport had morning tea with parents 
and staff, along with a certificate and gift voucher.  

 
Congratulations also to the students that received a random act of kindness award in assembly. 
Week 10 Term 3 - 
 

 40-hour famine participants 
  
Annika Morrison 
Amilia Vallelonga 
Lara Webster 
Anoushka Sutton 
Emese Stoker 
 

 Breon Gowans and Sahil Saxena for offering extra 
assistance to Mrs Duff last Friday. 
  

 Joon Choi always offering to help in class. 
 

 Marlie Leighton-Jones, Primrose Halai, Lara Webster, 
Anoushka Sutton, Emese Stoker, Silan Yauuz for helping 
set up the HUB for Peter Overton’s visit. 
 

 Ella Gigg - going out of her way to help someone in need 
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From the English Faculty… End of Term 3 Report 
In Term 3, Year 7 students were introduced to a 
concept study. At high school, students learn to 
explore concepts and apply their understanding of 
techniques to analyse the way these ideas are 
represented in novels, non-fiction texts, picture books 
and film. At Cromer Campus, we have explored 
“Difference” through a close study of Tim Burton’s 
classic, Edward Scissorhands. Before studying the film, 
7G were given the challenge of using their phones to 
demonstrate a range of camera shots. Can you find the 
following: a long shot, a low angle shot, an undershot, 
an overshot, a behind shot, an extreme close shot and 
a high angle shot?  
Year 8 have had fun exploring Will’s World this term. 
Students developed a portfolio in which they wrote a 
playscript, designed a costume or set, and performed 
a Shakespearean monologue.  
On September 15, Year 9 held their Public Awareness 
Campaign showcase. Working collaboratively, 
students applied their skills to develop a series of 
print and visual texts about topics such as Bullying, 
Animal Welfare, Obesity and Poverty.  
Year 10 also impressed us with their creative 
compositions. Throughout Term 3, our classes 
undertook a genre/auteur study. Students who 
studied Tim Burton as an auteur in Ms Roberts’ class 
particularly impressed markers with their original 
graphic novels while students in 10O and 10P took us 
on a series of thrilling road trips.   

I am a strong woman, yet these words make me feel 

nothing. I feel numb inside. Not the typical numb when 

you stay in cold water too long; the type of numb that hits 

you all at once and drags you to the ground gasping for 

air. A year ago, I was Ellie James. Today I am Bella 

McAndrew, running for my freedom in the middle of 

nowhere.  

The fate of humanity lies in my hands. I was a 
patriot once. I served my country, proud to fight 
for a cause, but then it all took a wrong turn. 
Corrupt politicians and greed took over the world 
and here I am in some abandoned apartment 
complex in the middle of Los Angeles packing up 
my gear and getting ready to hit the road.   
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From the English Faculty…  
In Term 3, Year 9 held their Public Awareness Campaign showcase. Working collaboratively, students applied their skills to 

develop a series of print and visual texts about topics such as Bullying, Animal Welfare, Obesity and Poverty. Throughout the 

term, students learned about visual and language techniques applied in advertising. They researched an area of interest and 

developed a campaign to both inform and challenge their audiences.    

  

What’s coming up? 
Task How can you help? 

Year 7 

 

Drama 

 Discuss Roald Dahl’s characters 

 Have a look at a range of scripts to familiarise yourselves with the format 

 Use funny voices to recreate characters 

 Use mime and body language to communicate 

 Students will complete an in-class exam. In this exam, they are required to write a scripted adaptation 

of a Roald Dahl story or character.  

 

Year 8 

 

Magazines 

 

 Students need to select a book (fiction or non-fiction). Students will submit a 200 word book review 

on 28/10/16. 

 Students will submit a feature article focusing on one aspect of Cromer Campus. The article will be 

turned in on 11/10/16. 

 A published magazine that promotes Cromer Campus is due for submission 18/10/16. 

 

Year 9  

 

Gender  

(due Week 5) 

 Discuss gender roles in society.  

 Talk about modern adaptations and thematic relevance. 

 Listen to the student’s proposed changes to the story.  

 Proofread drafts (focus on capital letters, full stops, question marks, syntax, paragraphs) 

Year 10  

 

Concept Study  

(due Week 3) 

 Ensure your students are reading their texts (at least 10-15 minutes, twice a day) 

 Ensure all relevant class notes, study guide questions and worksheets are completed 

 Check that scaffolds include a topic sentence and supporting evidence 

 Proofread drafts (focus on capital letters, full stops, question marks, syntax, paragraphs) 

 Monitor analysis of language techniques by highlighting techniques and examples in two different 

colours.  
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Girl Talk with Mrs Stevens………. 

 
During term 4 Dream Big Love What You Do will have a career focus.   Our girls currently 

enrolled in Year 11 moving into Year 12 have again been offered an opportunity to participate 

in the 2 day Work Inspiration Program at the Fossil Group located in Brookvale. On October 

27th and 28th I have the privilege of taking a group of our girls to Fossil. This is such an 

amazing opportunity for our students and I am always thrilled by how much our girls grow in 

confidence over the two days. They get a real taste of “corporate” life and experience the world 

of work. 

 

Notes were handed out during Week 1 and permission notes needs to be returned as soon as 

possible to myself. Below I include some feedback from last year………………….. 

 

Our Fossil Experience by Kaitlyn Smith (Year 12 2016) 

 
“Fossil create a great experience for its workers and visitors. This was evident through our visit on Tuesday and 

Wednesday; we learnt how the company works, its history and got to meet the fantastic people that work there. 

This experience was eye-opening into how a complex, an international company is and gave an insight into 

whether I would like to work in an office in the future. The one-to-one session with workers provided time to 

see people’s journeys and how they ended up working at Fossil. The time I spent there was worthwhile and I 

would definitely recommend this experience to students in the future.” 
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Make Online Payments 

It is now possible for parents to make online payments to the school for amounts owing for students, via a secure 

payment page hosted by Westpac. Payments can be made using either a Visa or MasterCard credit or debit card, and 

can be made via computer, tablet or mobile phone. The payment page is accessed from the front page of the schools 

website by selecting $ Make a payment  

Items that can be paid include voluntary school contributions, subject contributions, excursions, sales to students and 

creative and practical arts activities (these include band, drama and dance). There is also a category called ‘Other’ this to 

cover items not covered in the previous headings, Other can be used to make a complete payment of a school invoice. 

When you access the $ Make a payment you must enter: 

 the students name, and 

 class and reference number OR 

 the students name, and 

 date of birth. 

These details are entered each time you make a payment as student information is not held within the payment system. 

There is also the option to enter the Student Registration Number and Invoice number, these are not used at our school, 

please leave blank. 

This is a secure payment system hosted by Westpac to ensure that your credit/debit card details are captured in a 

secure manner, these details are not passed back to the school.  

You have the ability to check and change any details of the payment before the payment is processed. Receipts can be 

emailed and/or printed. 

Details of the payments are passed daily to the school where they will be receipted against your child’s account. As a 

receipt has been issued from the payment page a further receipt will not be issued by the school. 

For any enquiries regarding the Online Payment process please contact the School Administration Office on 9981 1155. 
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WorldVision 40 Hour Famine 
Cromer Campus had a crazy socks mufti day at the end of term 2 to raise money for WorldVision -  a global Non-
Government Organization that seeks to reduce global poverty.  
 

                                                         
Several of the students at Cromer Campus participated in WorldVision’s annual 40 Hour Famine. Participants in the 
event sacrifice something – food, technology, furniture etc – for 40 hours - over the weekend of 19-21 August. The 
money raised from sponsorship goes towards WorldVision projects, some of which are education on farming practices, 
microloans for small business development and aid to refugees. A big thank you to all those wonderful students who 
participated and to Annika Morrison, in year 8, who raised the most money.  
Mrs Wheatley  

 

Year 9 Mentoring Program at Cromer Campus  
As part of the Youth Frontiers program, trained mentors from the RAISE Foundation have been coming to school during 
terms 2 and 3 to run a weekly mentoring program. Part of the aims of the program are to help students identify and 
achieve personal goals. The students also participated in a civic project with some of the students going to Monica’s 
Doggie rescue and walking the dogs and others going to help out at a local kindergarten. We are very grateful to the 
wonderful mentors who have come in weekly to assist, encourage and be positive role models to our students.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs A Wheatley  
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Exploring The Rocks with HSIE 
 

On Tuesday the 22nd September year 8 HSIE students, along with the senior Society and Culture classes spend two hours 
on guided tours led by local Māori learning about the early history of Sydney and NSW.  
  
Students visited the sites in The Rocks where Māori have lived, loved, traded, visited, worked and died since 1793.  They 
got to see and hear about the Māori taonga (treasured objects) found on a local archaeological site and now exhibited 
at The Rocks Discovery Museum.   
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Cromer Campus e-Library 
Cromer Campus eLibrary now has over 1,000 amazing eBooks for you to borrow and read 24/7/365 - our library never 
closes. Download to your phone, tablet, PC, Mac; read on the bus, during holidays or whenever you get the urge. 

 

 
 

 

Year 10 Work Experience 
 
All Year 10 students will participate in Work Experience from Monday 5th December until Friday 16th December. 
Students need to organise their own placements with the help and support from Ms Bird. 
 
Frequently asked Questions: 
When can students undertake work experience? 

 Students can participate in work experience from the age of 14 
 Year 10 work experience can only operate during term time. 
 Students under 15 years cannot work before 7am or after 6pm 
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Will my child be paid? 
No. Students are classified as “voluntary workers: and host employers are not required to make any payment to them. 
Any payment to a student may invalidate the department’s insurance and indemnity arrangements. 
 
How far will my child need to travel? 
Most placements occur within commuting distance of home. 
For placements away from home there must be exceptional educational value and the transport, accommodation and 
overnight supervision arrangements must have the written approval of the Principal. 
All travel is at the student’s expense. Parents must be satisfied that the travel arrangements can be safely managed by 
their child. 
 
What about Insurance and Indemnity? 
The Department has insurance arrangements for students injured while participating in approved workplace learning, 
including students injured while travelling directly to and from the workplace. 
For more information, visit: 
https://www.det.nsw.edu.au/vetinschools/worklearn/worklearnpolicy.html 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

How can you best help your child with Work Experience? 
Before the placement: 

 Encourage your child to discuss with you their career interests and work preferences 
 Suggest they visit www.myfuture.edu.au for find out more information about industries and related careers 
 Discuss what they hope to learn from the placement 
 Ensure that the Student Placement record is completed and returned to Ms Bird on time 

When a placement is confirmed: 
 Think about rescheduling other activities during the work experience time 
 Help your child prepare their clothing and any other requirements 
 Ensure that your child has safe travel arrangements to and from work 
 Ensure they have the information they need for the first day: starting time, address, contact person etc. 
 Check meal arrangements 

During the placement: 
 Have a conversation about their day at work: 

 Tell me about the things you did today 
 Have you learnt anything unexpected or particularly interesting? 
 Describe the workplace to me 
 Do you think you might pursue this as a career? 

 
If you have any questions regarding the Work Experience Program, please contact Fiona Bird on 9981 1155. 

The Student Placement Record 
All contacts, arrangements and approvals relating to your child’s work experience will be recorded on 
their Student Placement Record. 
The Student Placement Record lists: 

 Work arrangements (start and finish times, lunch breaks, clothing requirements etc.) 
 Tasks undertaken during the placement 
 Any pretraining required 
 Your child’s Medicare number 
 Emergency contacts 
 Any additional support needed 

 

All Student Placement Records must be returned to Ms Bird by Friday 18th November. 

https://www.det.nsw.edu.au/vetinschools/worklearn/worklearnpolicy.html
http://www.myfuture.edu.au/
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Term 3 News from Integrated Studies.  
Congratulations to Tom Ragen–Nath from Yr 9 who has been selected into the Special Olympics Basketball Northern 
Sydney Region as part of the Junior Development Squad. He has been targeted for his potential, so remember his name 
for years to come.  Former students from Integrated Studies have also been in the Special Olympics Northern Region 
squad representing in Aquatics and we hope to have a few more in years to come. In these photos Tom can be seen 
shooting for a goal in a Special Olympics Basketball match as well as in his full uniform after receiving a Bronze medal 
from an earlier competition. Well done Tom. 

    
 

Tom received further honours in being selected with about thirty other Special Olympics athletes to the welcome home 
morning tea for the 2016 Australian Olympic athletes. This was held at Admiralty House which is the official Sydney 
residence of the Governor-General of Australia. Tom got to meet the Governor General, Sir Peter Cosgrove and his wife 
Lady Cosgrove and can be seen in the front row in his orange jacket in the group photo, getting to try on Gold courtesy 

of Sharon Parry from the Women’s rugby sevens as well as having individual photos 
with several other Olympians. 
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Softball Gala day for students from Integrated Studies 
Twenty-three Year 7 and Year 8 students from Integrated Studies, participated in a Softball Gala Day at St Ives on 7th 
September. We were very excited as this is the first time this day has been offered at St Ives which is a nearby venue. 
They are to be commended for their good sportsmanship and represented their school with pride and displayed 
excellent behaviour. Thank you to the Integrated Studies staff who supported them. 

         

                             
After this event Softball NSW invited 12 students from this group to represent the Sydney Region team the following 
week at the Blacktown International Sports Park at Rooty Hill. We had an early start leaving at 7.30am to combat the 
traffic. All the students enjoyed the experience and improved their skills over the games they had against Sydney a 
South and Sydney South West Regional team. It was great having some parents who were also able to join us in this day 
of sporting fun. The students represented themselves and their school with good manners and great sportsmanship. 
They were a pleasure to take out. 

     

Disability Provisions for the Higher School Certificate  

Disability provisions in the HSC are practical arrangements designed to help 
students who couldn't otherwise make a fair attempt to show what they know in an 
exam room. The provisions granted are solely determined by how the student’s 
exam performance is affected. Provisions may include braille papers, large-print papers, use of a reader 
and/or writer, extra time or rest breaks. If you would like further information regarding disability provisions for 
the HSC 2017 please contact the Learning and Support Teacher Mrs Simone Taylor on 9981 1155 ext 138 or 
Ms Fiona Bird Head Teacher Welfare ext 106 to discuss your child’s needs. 

The Outdoor classroom. 
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Yr8/9/10P have many of their science lessons in the outdoor classroom of the International garden. During these lessons 
the students participate in a variety of investigations and practical experiences to develop their understanding of the 
Living world and the environment. As part of this process students have also been planting a variety of vegetables to 
learn about the features and changes of living things as well as nurturing the development of the worm farm. I’d like to 
take this opportunity of saying thank you to our friend Jenny, a member of staff from Bunnings, Brookvale who has 
come out to support the development of the students learning with the provision of her expertise and time as well as 
many plants and vegetables.  

     
 
Three Junior classes attended the Museum of Contemporary Art as part of the Telling Tales Exhibition. As part of this the 
students were exposed to several forms of artwork both in video and printed media forms and one exhibition even 
created an additional sensory experience with the sound of insects and birds in the background. Each group were 
involved in different activities. A couple of thank you letters some of the students from 7/8H sent to the MCA staff are 
excellent in explaining their wonderful experience. 

 Dear Claire and Brooke, 
I am writing to thank you for taking the time to teach us about contemporary art and 
taking our class on a tour of the museum. 
I enjoyed looking at the art, it was very different. 
I learnt that art can be made in lots of different ways. 
It was interesting trying to work out what the artist was trying to say and trying to 
guess the story behind the piece they made. 
What I liked most was the workshop in the art making studio. It was fun to work in 
groups and create our own backgrounds using different materials. 
Then when we saw our backgrounds on the green screen it was very exciting because 
we were able to become part of our art and play with it. 

                                                           Thank you for showing us that art can be fun. (Letter written by Piers Moran Yr  7)  
 
Dear Educators Brooke and Claire, 
Thank you for working with us when our class visited the MCA on Tuesday 16/8/16. 
I learned a lot about how to tell a story using words, signing, visual effects, shadow 
puppets, drawing, collage, videoing etc.  
My best experience was walking through the letters that was fog. I could feel nothing 
at all. I made an arctic landscape with a polar bear. I liked the green screen, the 
invisibility shapes were amazing. I made myself disappear. Could you email other 
videos to us so I can see the one I was in. 
Thank you again,  
Signed Ryder  (Letter written by Ryder Gordon Yr 8) 
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Year 7/8H                     Year 7/8G 

Students from 8/9/10P also went outside to an external artwork, a large science fiction dome filled with primitive bones. 
The dome was surrounded by grass, mud and water to create a sensory experience with the sound of insects and birds 
in the background. The message in the artwork is to think about how we treat the environment today for the future of 
the world. 

      

Some of the students in Year 11 and Year 12 have also furthered their learning using real life experiences. Some 
students have been working in the garden participating in landscaping work experience. This has required them to dig 
out some plants and replace them with native shrubs. They have also had to wheel barrow loads of mulch from one end 
of the oval to the garden. They have timed their trips which has been documented and graphed as part of their 
mathematics lesson as well as developing a better understanding of what a cubic metre of mulch looks like.  

       
 
Some great efforts and moments in the lives of students in Integrated Studies at Cromer Campus. 
Sherille Sullivan 
Head Teacher Integrated Studies. 
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Term 3 has absolutely flown past and once again Cromer Students have excelled in a 
number of sports. 
 
Cromer Students Amazing Achievements  
 
Tom Ragen-Nath – BASKETBALL:  Tom has progressed to the B Grade competition 
where he is playing against men in their thirties and Australian representatives. The 
competition is much faster and stronger. His team, “Thunder” won all but one game 
in their competition, which they lost in Golden point. Tom played his heart out, and 
their team finished 3rd overall. Congratulation Tom on your success! 
 

Minato Thomas – GYMNASTICS: Minato did very well at the NSWCHS Gymnastics 
Carnival. He came 3rd overall - 1st on Floor, 2nd on High Bar and equal 3rd on Vault. 
Congratulations on a fantastic effort! 

NSW CHS Athletics Carnival 
Huge congratulations to the following students who recently competed at the NSW 
CHS Athletics Championships at Homebush Athletics Centre. 

Pani Hopoate. Pani performed extraordinarily well at the carnival in the 12 Year Age 
Group. Her results are: 7th  in the 100m and 5th in the 200m 
 
Zane Gerich. Zane competed in the 13 year age group. His results are: 8th in Discuss 
 
Sophie McGovern. Sophie is an extraordinary athlete who continues to impress us with her athletic prowess. Her results 
in the 17+ Age Division this year include: 1st in 200m and 2nd in the 4x4 100m 
These are outstanding results and we congratulate these students for their efforts. 
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Year 9 & 10 Grade Sport: Warringah Zone Finals and Super Zone Finals Wrap up 
The Grade Sport competition showcased some wonderful talent across a range of sports which culminated in the 
Warringah Zone final and the SuperZone (Warringah Zone Vs North Shore Zone) finals. All our teams did us proud with 
our best result being from the Boys Volleyball team who 
won the Warringah Zone Final in a nail biting 3 – 2 finish. 
 
Boys Open Volleyball Team 
 
Recreational Sport is underway and will continue until 30th 
November. If you have any queries, please contact the 
Sports Department on 9981 1155 ext 117. 
 
Year 7 and 8 Gala Days  
Year 7 – Warringah Zone Gala Day  
This Gala Day was successfully held with lots of 
outstanding competition in soccer, basketball, netball and 
touch football. 
Cromer Campus had 2 teams reach the final. The Girls won 
in the final and the boys team lost in drop off. 
Congratulations to all Year 7 athletes and coaches  
 
Year 8 – Manly – Cromer Challenge  
Year 8 – Manly only – This was the Inaugural Manly – Cromer Gala Day challenge. This too was a successful day for 
Cromer students with our netball team making the final and winning the competition.  The day was not just about 
winning but also participation. Both schools conducted themselves in very good spirit and we look forward to this 
continued partnership next year. 
 
Metropolitan Cup Netball Gala Day 
Boys played well – The boys had a great day at the Knock Out Gala Day at Gosford and participated in good spirits.  It 
was a great learning experience and we thank the staff (Mr Van der Wallen and Ms Norville) for assisting PDHPE Faculty 
with these fantastic events. 
 
Premiers Sporting Challenge (PSC) Camp -  
Cromer Campus students at Leadership camp 
Nine very keen students attended a leadership camp at Myuna Bay, Sport and Recreation. They participated in a variety 
of team activities and challenges. Our Cromer Crew took the opportunity to join me on a dawn patrol. Leaving at 5.45am 
we walked to a small creek to watch the sun rise and experience the sea turtles feeding along the banks. Our students 
were outstanding throughout all the challenges and helped others including the camp leaders.  
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College Netball 
The College Netball team came 12th from 16 teams at this year’s state championships. A very special mention goes to 
Sienna Moss for her consistent effort with this team. Good luck again next year.  
 
Year 7 Swimming Stroke Development 
We will be conducting a Learn to Swim and Stroke Development Program for year 7 this year. This is a compulsory program 
for all Year 7 students. This will develop and improve your child’s swimming ability.  
The program will be run by Learn to Swim Instructors at Warringah Aquatic Centre and supported by staff from Cromer 
Campus. The program will follow the Learn to Swim and Stroke Development Programs offered by Warringah Aquatic 
Centre. The program will operate through lessons over five dates.  
 
Swimming Dates are: 
Wednesday 12th October, Week 1 

Friday 28th October, Week 3 

Wednesday 23rd November, Week 5 

Friday 25th November, Week 5 

Wednesday 7th December, Week 9. 

New Sport Award Assembly Date 
Please be advised of the change in this year’s Sport Award Assembly. This year the assembly will be held on Friday 11th 
November 2016  
 
 

Sydney North Trials/Results  
http://www.sports.det.nsw.edu.au/syd_north/welcome.htm 
Please check the website for trial dates, information and entry forms and results or speak to your School 
Sport Coordinators. There are a lot of trials this term so don’t miss out. 
 

Like us on Facebook at NBSC Cromer Campus Sport 
NBSC Cromer Campus for everything else Cromer!!! 
 
 
Here at Cromer Campus we do our best to report on and acknowledge our students’ sporting 
achievements. Please email alexandra.bonello@det.nsw.edu.au  or private message NSBC Cromer 
Campus Sport with your child’s results and achievements and any good action photos. 

 
 

http://www.sports.det.nsw.edu.au/syd_north/welcome.htm
mailto:alexandra.bonello@det.nsw.edu.au
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CROMER CAMPUS P&C GOLF DAY 

 

The a n n u a l  Cromer Campus Golf Day will be held on Tuesday 8th November 2016 at Cromer Golf Club. I t  is an 
ideal opportunity for the local school community and supporters to have fun, connect wi th  the community and raise 
funds for the improvement of the facilities at the Cromer Campus. 
 
We would be grateful for any prize donations that would be suitable for novelty events and raffles from both the school 
and local community. All donations will be acknowledged in the school’s newsletter after the event and in flyers on the 
night. 

 

Sponsorship or Prize Donation - Opportunities & Benefits 

 
This event offers the opportunity for businesses to build an association with members of the Northern Beaches 
community through direct sponsorship or prize donation.  Business supporters are also invited to enter a team on the 
day. 

 
Further information on the event and sponsorship options are as detailed below. I would be happy to answer any 
questions, assist with payment details or bookings  regarding the event and can be contacted on 0418 675 5 4 0  or 
email dave@allisonaudio.com.au 
 
We look forward to having you join us on the day.  

 
Event Day Information 
Date: 8

th 
November, 2016 

Venue: Cromer Golf Club, Cromer Road, Cromer 
Times: Registration from 3pm, Shot Gun tee off at 4pm, Dinner: From 6.30pm Format: Four-person 
Ambrose, 9 Holes 
Players: 144 (Golf plus Dinner) Dinner Only Guests (max): 40 

Sponsorship Packages 

Package A – Golf Day Major Sponsor $2,000.00 (1 only) 

Benefits as the Event Partner 

 ‘Presented by’ status in all event communications for 2016, with prominent corporate logo 

 4 x Player registrations 

 4 x Post-golf dinner in club dining room 

 2 x Tee Signage, on course 

 Signage at registration and presentation table 

Package B –Hole Sponsorship $700 (PLAYING) 
Benefits as a Corporate Sponsor 

 4 x Player registrations 

 4 x post-golf Dinner in club dining room 

 1 x Tee Signage on course 

 Signage in the Dining Room 

Package C – Hole Sponsorship $500.00 (NON PLAYING) 

Benefits as an Individual Hole Sponsor 

 Sponsorship of a hole 

 1 x Tee Signage on course 

 Signage in the Dining Room 

 

All sponsors also have the opportunity to provide corporate gifts to participants. 
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 CROMER COURIER     

 



 

 

 

 CROMER COURIER     

Term 4 2016 - Week 1A  

Monday October 10th Staff & Students Return to School (No Staff Development Day) 
 
Wednesday October 12th Year 7 Swimming and Stroke Development 

Week 2B 

Tuesday October 18th SRC Induction Ceremony (during timetabled assembly) 
 
Friday October 21st       Year 9 HSIE Excursion to Canberra Australian War Memorial  

 
Saturday October 22nd Duke of Ed Bronze Qualifying Hike (Option 1) 
 
Sunday October 23rd  Duke of Ed Bronze Qualifying Hike (Option 1) 

Week 3A  

Wednesday October 26th  School Vaccination Clinic Visit Yr 7 
 
Wednesday October 28th Year 7 Swimming and Stroke Development 
 
Saturday October 29th Duke of Ed Bronze Qualifying Hike (Option 2) 
 
Sunday October 30th  Duke of Ed Bronze Qualifying Hike (Option 2) 

Week 4B 

Wednesday November 2nd  Year 8 VALID Test Week  
 
Thursday November 3rd  Year 8 VALID Test Week  
 
Friday November 4th  Year 8 VALID Test Week  

Week 5A 

Monday November 7th  Year 8 VALID Test Week  
 
Tuesday November 8th  Year 12 sign out day  
 Year 8 VALID Test Week  
 P&C Golf Day 4pm shotgun start 
 
Wednesday November 9th  Year 8 VALID Test Week  
 
Thursday November 10th  Year 12 sign out day  
 Year 8 VALID Test Week  
 
Friday November 11th  Year 8 VALID Test Week  
 Sports Awards assembly 

  
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
GUIDED SCHOOL TOURS  

 
Please contact the school on 9981 1155 to book a 

place in the next available tour. 

  


